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In this issue:

· Metro Orange Line Highlighted in New Report on Innovative Transit Projects
· Los Angeles County Held National Conservation on Climate Action Event at Metro Headquarters
· Media Attending Today’s Board Meeting
· Media Relations Issues News Release on Metro Board Approves Purchase of Up to 150 Buses
· Media Relations Issues News Release on Board Approving 1-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project


	Metro Orange Line Highlighted in New Report on Innovative Transit Projects
The Metro Orange Line was prominently featured in a report released today that showcases a new generation of cutting-edge transit projects in the United States.  The report, entitled “Reinventing Transit: American Communities Finding Smarter, Cleaner, Faster Transportation Solutions”, was released by the Environmental Defense Fund.  It cites cost effective transit innovations in urban, suburban and rural communities throughout the country.  The report is timely in light of anticipated congressional action on climate change legislation as well as the reauthorization of SAFETEA-LU.  
boardarchives/DB_Attachments/Reinventing_Transit_FINAL.pdf

Los Angeles County Held National Conservation on Climate Action Event at Metro Headquarters
Yesterday, I along with Board Members Knabe, Molina, Ridley-Thomas and Yaroslavsky, and LA Council Board President Garcetti joined residents from Los Angeles County to commemorate Earth Day at Metro Headquarters.  Los Angeles County was selected to host one of 10 spotlight conversations around the country as part of a nationwide initiative to engage communities in dialogue about climate action opportunities at the local level.  The event was hosted by the County of Los Angeles Regional Planning Department and the County Board of Supervisors.  Keynote remarks were delivered by three climate change experts, Michael Crooke, PhD, former CEO of Patagonia, now with Revolution Living, Michael Peevey, President, California Public Utilities Commission, and Alberto Mendoza, President of Coalition for Clean Air.  The event was free and open to the public.

Media Attending Today’s Board Meeting
City News Service, Metro Networks and the Daily News attended today’s Board meeting.  Reporters were interested in the discussion regarding Supervisor Molina’s motion to refer to the Edward R. Roybal Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension as “La Linea de Oro, Edward R. Roybal”.  Also of interest included Board action on the I-405 Sepulveda Widening Project and Board approval of using stimulus funding to purchase buses.  Stories may appear tomorrow.  Media relations also received media calls regarding various Board actions from the Los Angeles Times and KCBS/KCAL.

Media Relations Issues News Release on Metro Board Approves Purchase of Up to 150 Buses

Today, Media Relations distributed a news release noting that today Metro’s Board of Directors approved the purchase of up to 150 new state-of-the-art buses fueled by compressed natural gas (CNG) using stimulus funding.  The release noted that in taking the action, the Board reaffirmed its commitment to move quickly in using transportation funding that will be provided to the region under the recently approved American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) of 2009.

The news release notes that the Board approved the purchase of 50 CNG buses (32-foot) for $23.6 million to be used as part of the fleet of buses operated by Metro’s Contracted Services and also approved the purchase option under an existing contract of up to 100 additional buses for Metro’s bus operation at a cost not to exceed $60 million.  Both bus procurements will be awarded to North American Bus Industries (NABI) headquartered in Anniston, Alabama.  The bus buys are contingent upon receipt of federal stimulus funding, subject to final award by the Federal Transit Administration.
www.metro.net/news_info/press/Metro_050.htm

Media Relations Issues News Release on Board Approving 1-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project

This afternoon, Media Relations issued a news release noting that today Metro’s Board of Directors voted to fund the first phase of the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project, a critical regional transportation project that will add a northbound carpool lane on one of the region’s most congested freeways connecting the San Fernando Valley with the rest of Los Angeles.  The release notes that the Board’s decision establishes a life of project budget of $1.034 billion to initiate construction, and authorizes the agency, among others, to award a fixed-price design-build contract with Kiewet Pacific Company.  The project will begin construction later this year, and could be completed within four and a half years, creating 18,000 local construction jobs.   

The release also notes that the project will be built in phases based on funding availability.  It will utilize a combination of federal, state and local funds.  Approximately one-third of the funding, or $372 million, has already been secured for the project – enough money to meet the project’s start-up costs for a 15-month period.  That includes nearly $200 million in federal stimulus funds that are available contingent on construction beginning this year. The remaining $662 million of project funding will be forthcoming from the State pending the sale of transportation bonds delayed by the State’s fiscal crisis.  Metro has flexibility in its contract language and has established reserves within its budget that will enable it to better manage future project financing risks.
www.metro.net/news_info/press/Metro_052.htm
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